
 
 

RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL  DATE 3 FEBRUARY 2021 
 
Councillor Question Time 

 

Question from Councillor Bond  

In 2018 Parks Victoria were given $5million by the State Government to spend on 
Community Sporting Infrastructure within Albert Park Reserve. Have Parks Victoria indicated 
what that money will be spent on, or is it still sitting in a Parks Victoria bank account waiting 
to be spent? 

 

Response 

Officers from City of Port Phillip consulted Sport and Recreation Victoria to find out the 
status of the state funding commitment of $5M to spend on community sporting 
infrastructure within Albert Park Reserve. 
 
In response $3.2M, has been allocated for the development of a new community pavilion 
adjacent to Oval One. The remaining funds will be allocated by Parks Victoria to other 
projects that increase the capacity of sporting assets. These will be decided in conjunction 
with the sporting clubs at Albert Park. 

 

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time which were answered at the 
meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


